-----Original Message-----

From: Kendra Cooper [mailto:Kendra.Cooper@lees-summit.mo.us]

Sent: Monday, January 31, 2005 9:09 AM

To: connie.murray@psc.mo.gov; jeff.davis@psc.mo.gov; linward.appling@psc.mo.gov; robert.clayton@psc.mo.gov; steve.gaw@psc.mo.gov

Subject: Peak Plant for Aquila on Harper Road in Peculiar

Dear Commissioners,

This email is in response to Aquila's

recent filing with the Commission in

reference to the amount of people that

the above listed plant will effect.

I live at 23903 S. Harper Road, with my

husband and two children, which is 5

tenths of a mile from the proposed site, actually the one that they have already started building.  

I am appalled at and insulted by

Aquila's lack of compassion for the

residents of the area.  We have soldiers fighting and dying  in Irag for the people's right to a democratic society. 

Basically, the right to vote and decide

how they want their country to be ran. 

Now the residents are the "bad guy"

because we are trying to protect our

neighborhood.  It is obvious from

Aquila's current actions, and the

guidelines that the State of Missouri

has established to  handle  utility

companies that those very rights mean

little unless you are big business or a

person of power.  Don't get me wrong, I

understand that with growth that there

will be more demands on utility

companies to produce power.  However,

Aquila owned a plant in Pleasant Hill,

and then sold it!  Now they want to

build another one, which I am sure that

they will sell it due to financial

difficulties.  

If this is such a great site for them,

why do they have to bring in more

natural gas lines??? They originally

said that they picked the site because

of the natural gas substation being

there to provide them with the fuel

source, and now it isn't enough!  How

many other lies have they told?

If Aquila  wants to build another

plant, there are plenty of industrial

areas, not residential,  that have the

natural gas pipeline running through or

close by.  There is one right in

Peculiar!  It was Peculiar's Mayor that

wanted this plant,  so why not in his

own City limits?  

The entire project has been secretive

and not above board.  The area in which

they are currently building the plant is a growing residential community.  Aquila needs to buy back the plant in Pleasant Hill, and then work with the Commission to find a more suitable site, if that is in fact necessary to keep up with "alleged" need for more power sources.

My family, neighbors, and I would

invite you to come and visit the area in person.  We also have aerial photographs, not ones from several years ago like Aquila, that show the area as it is now. 

Thank you for your time.

Respectfully submitted,

Kendra S. Cooper

